
MIEMSS held its annual awards ceremo-
ny on Tuesday, May 19, to recognize groups 
and individuals who made extraordinary 
accomplishments in the service of prehospi-
tal care in 2014. The awards ceremony was 
held during EMS Week (May 17 – 23), the 
theme of which this year was “EMS Strong.” 
Thirty-six awards for the Maryland Star of 
Life program were presented, as were four 
Right Care When It Counts awards for chil-
dren. The Right Care When It Counts awards 
seek to honor children and youth in Maryland 
who have demonstrated the Steps to Take in 
an Emergency or Ways to be Better Prepared 
for an Emergency. MIEMSS has conducted 
this award program for 12 years.

At the ceremony in Annapolis, Mary-
land Governor Larry Hogan provided two 
Proclamations, one recognizing EMS Week as 
May 17 – 23 and a second naming May 20 as 

EMS for Children Day, which were presented 
by Lt. Governor Boyd K. Rutherford.

The Right Care When It Counts Awards 
were presented during the first part of the two-
part ceremony, which took place at the Miller 
Senate Office Building. 

George (Hank) Emmel V, age 10, and 
Angeline Emmel, age 14, were visiting their 
grandfather, George “Jerry” Emmel, III, when 
his tractor slipped into gear and ran over him. 
Hank witnessed the incident and ran to get his 
sister, Angeline, to call 9-1-1. Mr. Emmel was 
taken to the R Adams Cowley Shock Trauma 
Center by Joppa Magnolia Ambulance. He 
had suffered three fractures to the face and 
spent eight hours in surgery for a fractured 
pelvis, but survived his severe injuries.

Dawson Ternent, age 11, and his father 
Chuck Ternent, a Volunteer Firefighter with 
Good Will Fire Company, happen to hear a 

call over their radio alerting EMS to respond 
to a cardiac arrest. They quickly realized 
that the patient was their next-door neighbor. 
Dawson, who had just completed CPR train-
ing the previous week, and his father ran next 
door and initiated CPR to the patient. Because 
of Dawson’s quick response, less than two 
minutes passed between the call to 9-1-1 and 
the initiation of CPR. The patient was resus-
citated and transported to Western Maryland 
Regional Medical Center for further care.

Jenna Grimm, age 6, received an award 
for calling 9-1-1 when her great-grandmother 
slipped and fell, breaking her leg. Although 
Jenna wanted to call 9-1-1 right away, her 
grandmother asked her for help sitting up and 
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At the awards ceremony, Maryland Governor Larry Hogan provided two official Proclamations, one 
recognizing EMS Week as May 17 – 23 and a second naming May 20 as EMS for Children Day. These were 
presented by Lt. Governor Boyd K. Rutherford (center), pictured with MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin 
Seaman (left) and MIEMSS EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries (right).



to get some ice. Jenna did just that; then she 
called her mother and 9-1-1 to get help. 

For the second part of the program, 
MIEMSS Executive Director Kevin Seaman 
presented the Maryland Star of Life Awards. 
First, the Maryland Star of Life Award, 
given to an individual or team for an outstand-
ing rescue, was presented to 10 providers 
from St. Mary’s County who responded to a 
medical emergency. The following individuals 
each received a Maryland Star of Life Award: 
Chief Jonathan P. Scully; Trooper Allison 
Oyler; Richard Scott Peterson, Para-
medic; George Earl Newton, EMT; William 
Johnson, Paramedic; Brandi Shymansky, 

Paramedic; Thomas Korb, Paramedic; 
Amy Smith, EMT; Larry Trader, EMT; 
and Joseph Wilkerson, EMT.

Last October, while driving home from 
another call, Chief Jonathan Scully heard a 
call go out for a medical emergency nearby 
and rushed to the scene. There he found a 
20-year-old woman with agonal breathing 
and a faint pulse. Chief Scully immediately 
provided rescue breaths and utilized his AED 
to analyze her heart rhythm. The AED advised 
a shock. After the shock was delivered, Chief 
Scully was able to recognize a pulse, although 
it was irregular and she flat-lined shortly after. 
Trooper Allison Oyler arrived on the scene to 
assist Chief Scully, who then applied a second 

shock and received a 
positive reaction with 
pulse and breathing. 

Providers from 
St. Mary’s City ALS, 
Leonardtown Rescue 
Squad, and Ambulance 
79 from Hollywood 
Volunteer Rescue 
Squad arrived to assist. 
The patient was trans-
ported to MedStar St. 
Mary’s Hospital and 
has fully recovered.

Ray Crouch 
was chosen to receive 
a Maryland EMS 
Citizen Award. 
On December 20, 
2014, Ray and Jackie 
Crouch came upon a 
motor vehicle crash 

while driving home. Mr. Crouch approached 
the vehicle, which was overturned down an 
embankment, on fire, and surrounded by live 
electrical wires. Finding a male driver who 
was initially unresponsive, he began banging 
on the vehicle. As he was about to break the 
windshield, Mr. Crouch noticed the sunroof 
was partially opened and pulled on it to gain 
access to the interior of the vehicle. He found 
the driver regaining consciousness and then 
noticed a toddler hanging upside down in a 
car seat. After pulling the driver out of the 
vehicle, Mr. Crouch successfully extricated 
the child from the vehicle.

Level Volunteer Fire Company arrived 
on the scene shortly after Mr. Crouch’s heroic 
rescue. They found Mrs. Crouch tending to 
the child, keeping the toddler warm in her 
coat. The providers tended to the adult patient, 
and they were then transported to a regional 
trauma center for their injuries.

The MIEMSS Director’s Award for 
Excellence in EMS was presented to 20 indi-
viduals for extraordinary care and extrication 
of an injured person. Receiving this award 
this year were: Captain Steve Leatherman; 
FF Chad Johns; FF Jeffrey Stull; Rob De-
grange, Paramedic; Lt. Jeffrey Shippey; Lt. 
Thomas Nuse; BC David Barnes; Dwayne 
Ausherman; Jamie Daily; Peter Gorelick; 
FF Thomas St Clair; Paul Corfman, Para-
medic; Lt. Charity Rinker; FF Michael 
Naill; Simon Ayling; Christine Yaroschuk; 
Master Trooper Eric Smothers; Sgt. Jason 
Bigham; FF/EMT Jason Beard; and FF/
EMT Daniel Kelly.
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Right Care When It Counts awardees George (Hank) Emmel V and Angeline 
Emmel, are pictured center. Joining Hank and Angeline from left to right are 
MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman, Maryland Lt. Governor Boyd K. 
Rutherford, MIEMSS EMS for Children Director Cynthia Wright Johnson, and 
MIEMSS EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries.

Right Care When It Counts awardee Dawson Ternent is pictured center. Joining 
Dawson from left to right are MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman, 
Maryland Lt. Governor Boyd K. Rutherford, MIEMSS EMS for Children Direc-
tor Cynthia Wright Johnson, and MIEMSS EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries.

Right Care When It Counts awardee Jenna Grimm is pictured second from 
left. Joining Jenna from left to right are MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin 
Seaman, MIEMSS EMS for Children Director Cynthia Wright Johnson, and 
MIEMSS EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries.
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On August 1, 2014, providers were 
dispatched to The Claggett Center in Adam-
stown for an injury received while zip-lining. 
Medic 23 and Ambulance 148 teams hiked 
about a mile behind the center to locate the 
patient, whom they found to be unconscious. 
Assessing the situation, they requested avia-
tion and additional resources to extricate him. 
Company 14 stayed on the primary road and 
directed responding units, including Ambu-
lance 239, who was added to the call by the 
dispatch center. EMS 901 team members 
arrived on location, established command, and 
also made their way back to the patient. 

Medics on the scene boarded and col-
lared the patient, and inserted a nasal airway 

and IV. EMS 901 successfully intubated the 
patient and breathing was assisted by the BLS 
crew members. MSP Trooper 3 soon arrived 
and, due to the terrain, decided that a medevac 
hoisting operation would be the quickest and 
safest way to get him out of the treacherous 
environment. While units, along with the 
ATR team, were preparing for the operation, 
the patient began to have a seizure. Medic 
23 administered medication until the seizure 
activity stopped. The patient was hoisted out 
by Trooper 3 and transported to R Adams 
Cowley Shock Trauma Center. 

The patient was diagnosed with a brain 
injury, but survived. He had remained in the 
Intensive Care Unit for several weeks before 

being transferred to a rehabilitation facility for 
further care. 

The Queen Anne’s County Mobile 
Integrated Community Health Pilot 
Program received this year’s Outstanding 
EMS Program Award. In an effort to identify 
members of the community that are under-
served and connect them with public health 
resources that are underutilized, a partner-
ship was formed between the Queen Anne’s 
County Department of Emergency Services 
and the Queen Anne’s County Department of 
Health to develop the innovative Mobile Inte-
grated Community Health Pilot Program. This 
program utilizes data obtained from 9-1-1 
and emergency dispatch services, along with 
observations and interactions experienced by 
EMS field providers, to identify people who, 
due to barriers in care, are at a high risk for 
declining physical and mental health and may 
benefit from public health resources. 

A team comprised of a paramedic and a 
nurse performs home visits for these patients 
and obtains a comprehensive assessment used 
to determine existing barriers to care. The 
team then works together to break down these 
barriers to care by linking the patient with 
the appropriate public health resource. In ad-
dition to this assessment, the paramedic also 
performs a comprehensive home safety evalu-
ation and implements a plan to fix or remove 
existing hazardous issues.

The Emergency Medical Dispatcher 
Provider of the Year Award went to Rebecca 
Ramirez of the Montgomery County Fire and 
Rescue Emergency Communication Center. 
EMD Ramirez has been a preceptor for new 
employees for several years. She is certified 
in EMD Quality Assurance and runs quality 
checks on many of the Center’s 9-1-1 calls. 
She also trains new employees. In 2014 EMD 
Ramirez joined the Critical Incident Stress 
Management Team so she can assist her co-
workers after they take a particularly stressful 
call. 

In 2013 EMD Ramirez won Call Taker 
of the Year for Montgomery County Fire and 
Rescue at the Tri-State Tele Communicator 
Awards Banquet. She was chosen for this 
award not only for her overall performance, 
but also for her actions on a house fire call 
that may have saved the lives of the occu-
pants.

EMD Ramirez was the dispatcher on 
two special calls in 2014. One concerned 
an ice rescue incident involving children in 
January. She was included on a unit citation 
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Pictured left to right are MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman, Maryland Lt. Governor Boyd K. 
Rutherford, Chief Jonathan Scully, Trooper Allison Oyler, EMT George Earl Newton, and MIEMSS EMS 
Board Chair Donald L. DeVries. Chief Scully, Trooper Oyler, and EMT Newton, along with several other col-
leagues, were the recipients of this year’s Maryland Star of Life Award. 

The recipients of this year’s MIEMSS Executive Director’s Award for Excellence include members of Com-
pany 14, Ambulance 148, Medic 23, the ATR, EMS 901, BC 901, Safety 901, Ambulance 239, and E311 from 
Frederick County. Also pictured left to right are MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman, Maryland Lt. 
Governor Boyd K. Rutherford, and MIEMSS EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries.

(Continued from page 2)

(Continued on page 4)
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for demonstrating a calm demeanor while on 
the phone with the 9-1-1 caller. In November 
EMD Ramirez gave pre-arrival CPR instruc-
tions to a parent of a 2-year-old who was in 
cardiac arrest. With the help of her instruc-
tions, the toddler survived. 

MIEMSS’ Emergency Medical Services 
Provider of the Year was Lt. Walter Kerr, 
a nationally registered Maryland Paramedic. 
He has been a Maryland ALS Provider since 
1989, serving Maryland citizens as both a 
member of the Maryland State Police Avia-
tion Command and as a volunteer provider at 

Level Volunteer Fire Department in Harford 
County for the last 26 years. 

Lt. Kerr has provided care to countless 
citizens in Harford County and across the 
state. He played a crucial role in transitioning 
the Maryland State Police to the new fleet of 
AgustaWestland 139 helicopters, including 
training both MSP Aviation Command per-
sonnel and Maryland’s career and volunteer 
providers throughout 2014. For many years, 
Lt. Kerr has participated in trauma prevention 
awareness programs for R Adams Cowley 
Shock Trauma Center’s community outreach 
initiatives.

Holly Trego was this year’s winner of 
the EMS for Children Award for her role 
in the development and production of an 
informative video, “Make the Right Call,” 
about the 9-1-1 system. Ms. Trego has been a 
volunteer for Singerly Volunteer Fire Depart-
ment in Cecil County for many years, as well 
as an active member of the LAMSFA and the 
MSFA Fire and Injury Prevention Commit-
tee. As the Safe Kids Cecil County advocate, 
she also specializes in Child Passenger Safety 
training, resources, and volunteer recruitment. 
After joining the Maryland Safe Kids Coali-
tion, she incorporated 9-1-1 education, along 

MIEMSS’ EMD Provider of the Year was Rebecca Ramirez, pictured center, with 
MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman (left) and MIEMSS EMS Board 
Chair Donald L. DeVries. 

MIEMSS’ EMS Provider of the Year was Lt. Walter Kerr, Paramedic, pictured 
center, with MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman (left) and MIEMSS 
EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries.

Holly Trego, second from left, was awarded the Maryland EMS for Children 
Award. Also pictured from left to right are MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin 
Seaman, MIEMSS EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries, and MIEMSS EMS for 
Children Director Cynthia Wright Johnson.

Louis C. Jordan, pictured center, was this year’s recipient of the 
Leon W. Hayes Award for Excellence in EMS. Joining Mr. Jordan are 
MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman (left) and MIEMSS EMS 
Board Chair Donald L. DeVries.

(Continued from page 3)

(Continued on page 5)
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with pedestrian safety and fire safety, into 
local “safety” days, community events, and 
summer camps.

In 2013 Ms. Trego identified the need 
for a look at emergency medical dispatch-
ing “through the eyes of the dispatcher.” She 
hoped to educate both children and adults 
about what really happens when you dial 
9-1-1 and to demonstrate how 9-1-1 fees are 
used to build infrastructure and resources. 
At the 2014 MSFA Convention, she trained 
a dozen volunteers to use the DVD and the 
9-1-1 simulator. In fall 2014 she presented the 
film to the 9-1-1 Numbers Board and helped 
disseminate it across the state.

The Leon W. Hayes Award for Excel-
lence in EMS, given for lifetime achievement 
in EMS, was presented to Louis Carl Jordan. 
Louis C. Jordan began his career in the 36th 
Evacuation Hospital with the US Army. He 
then served as a Firefighter Paramedic and 
EMS trainer for the Baltimore City Fire De-
partment until 1972. He served as MIEMSS’ 
Director of Prehospital Care until 1986, where 
he led the development of the “Trauma Go-
Team” and was instrumental in developing 
medical protocols for field providers. As the 
Task Group Leader for the American Society 
for Testing and Materials (ASTM) F-30 

Committee on EMS, Mr. Jordan guided the 
development of the first ASTM EMS National 
Standard. He was also the Project Director for 
the “Maryland Way,” a skills manual used by 
providers for many years. In 1979 he founded 
Emergency Training Associates, and still 
serves as its President today.

Mr. Jordan has been an EMT, CRT, and 

Paramedic Instructor since the early 1970s. 
He served as a member of the Maryland 
Instructor Certification Review Board and 
as MIEMSS’ representative to the National 
Council of State Training Coordinators. He 
developed the Virgin Islands EMS Exchange 
Program, which continues to this day. Mr. 
Jordan has represented state and local interests 
for the National Registry of EMTs for many 
years. He has also served as the Medi-
cal Coordinator/Advisor for the renowned 
FBI-Hostage Rescue Team. He has edited, 
authored, reviewed, and contributed to many 
EMS publications, including text books and 
periodicals. 

A significant achievement, Mr. Jordan 
received the Rocco V. Morando Lifetime 
Achievement Award in 2005, presented by 
the National Association of EMTs and the 
National Registry of EMTs.

Since 1995, Mr. Jordan has been a 
member of the Union Bridge Fire Company. 
Mr. Jordan’s skill, knowledge, and enthusiasm 
for EMS is well-known throughout Maryland, 
the nation, and even internationally, as he 
continues to consult with various agencies 
on EMS-related issues, including advanced 
prehospital training.

The Star of Life awardees represent the 
very best in EMS. We deeply appreciate the 
commitment and service of each of these win-
ners. MIEMSS would also like to acknowl-
edge and thank all Maryland EMS providers, 
who, we believe, exemplify “EMS Strong.”

(Continued from page 4)
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Queen Anne’s County Mobile Integrated Community Health Pilot Program received the Outstanding EMS 
Program award. Pictured left to right are MIEMSS Executive Director Dr. Kevin Seaman; CEO, Shore Health 
Systems, Kenneth Kozel; County Administrator Gregg Todd; Jurisdictional Medical Director/County Health 
Officer Dr. Joseph Ciotola; Acting Director, Queen Anne’s County Department of Emergency Services Scott A. 
Haas; MICH Program Manager, Paramedic Jared Smith; and MIEMSS EMS Board Chair Donald L. DeVries.

To honor those who lost their lives in the crash of Trooper 2 in 2008, two memorial mark-
ers will be placed in Walker Mill Park in Prince George’s County. Donations to the memorial are 
being accepted online at www.waldorfvfd.com or via mail to: Waldorf Volunteer Fire Department, 
Trooper 2 Memorial Fund, 3245 Old Washington Rd., Waldorf, MD, 20602. A memorial ceremony 
is planned for September 27, 2015.

Trooper 2 crashed on September 27, 2008, after encountering poor weather while en route to a 
trauma center with two patients on board. The aircraft diverted to Andrews Air Force Base where it 
crashed in Walker Mill Park on approach. 

Killed in the crash were the flight crew, Maryland State Police Pilot Stephen Bunker and Flight 
Paramedic Trooper First Class Mickey Lippy; one patient, Ashley Younger; and the Waldorf VFD 
medical provider, EMT Tonya Mallard. One patient, Jordan Wells, was located, treated, and trans-
ported by rescuers, and survived her injuries.

Reminder: EMT, EMD, and EMR Renewal Certification cards were sent out to providers in 
May. Please note that these cards are self-laminating to prevent wear and protect the printed infor-
mation. To laminate the card, please follow the instructions below, which will also be provided in 
your certification/licensure letter:

1.	Peel card from liner slowly.
2.	Place card face down in window.
3.	Punch card through back of sheet.

Please contact the MIEMSS Office of Licensure and Certification at 410-706-3666 or  
800-762-7157 with any questions. 

Trooper 2 Crash Memorial Effort Continues

EMT/EMD/EMR Renewal Certification Cards
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The Anne Arundel County Fire Depart-
ment has received the American Heart Associ-
ation’s (AHA) Mission: Lifeline® EMS Silver 
Award for implementing quality improvement 
measures for the treatment of patients who 
experience severe heart attacks. The Howard 
County Department of Fire and Rescue Ser-
vices has received the EMS Bronze Award for 
their efforts in treating STEMI patients. The 
Mission: Lifeline program helps hospitals and 

emergency medical services develop systems 
of care that follow proven standards and 
procedures for STEMI patients. The program 
works by mobilizing teams across the con-
tinuum of care to implement American Heart 
Association/American College of Cardiology 
clinical treatment guidelines. 

Every year, more than 250,000 people 
nationally experience a STEMI, or ST-
Elevation Myocardial Infarction, a type of 

heart attack caused by a complete blockage 
of blood flow to the heart that requires timely 
treatment. To prevent death, it is critical to re-
store blood flow as quickly as possible, either 
by surgically opening the blocked vessel or by 
giving clot-busting medication. Unfortunately, 
a significant number of patients do not receive 
prompt reperfusion therapy, which is critical 
in restoring blood flow. Mission: Lifeline 
seeks to save lives by closing the gaps that 
separate STEMI patients from timely access 
to appropriate treatments. Mission: Lifeline’s 
EMS recognition program recognizes those 
emergency responders for their efforts in im-
proving STEMI systems of care and improv-
ing the quality of life for these patients. 

EMS providers are vital to the success 
of Mission: Lifeline. EMS agencies provide 
access to 12-lead EKG machines and follow 
protocols derived from American Heart As-
sociation/American College of Cardiology 
guidelines. The correct tools and training al-
low providers to rapidly identify the STEMI, 
promptly notify the medical center, and 
trigger an early response from the awaiting 
hospital personnel. 

Agencies that receive the Mission: 
Lifeline Silver award have demonstrated an 
aggregated annual score achieving a minimum 
of 75% compliance for each required measure 
and treated at least eight STEMI patients in 
the 2014 calendar year. Those receiving the 
Mission: Lifeline Bronze award have demon-
strated at least 75% compliance for each re-
quired achievement measure for three months 
(one quarter) and treated at least two STEMI 
patients per reporting quarter with at least 
four STEMI patients in the 2014 calendar 
year. The 2015 award period includes patients 
treated from January 1 through December 31, 
2014.

“EMTs and Paramedics play a vital part 
in the system of care for those who have heart 
attacks,” said Nancy Brown, Chief Executive 
Officer of the American Heart Association/
American Stroke Association. “Since they 
often are the first medical point of contact, 
they can shave precious minutes of life-saving 
treatment time by activating the emergency 
response system that alerts hospitals. We ap-
plaud the Anne Arundel County Fire Depart-
ment and the Howard County Department of 
Fire and Rescue Services for achieving these 
awards that show they meet evidence-based 
guidelines in the treatment of people who 
have severe heart attacks.”

Anne Arundel County FD and Howard County DFRS Receive 
AHA’s Mission: Lifeline EMS Recognition Awards

MIEMSS and MSP Aviation Command Staff completed training in the new EMRC/SYS-
COM operations center on May 21, 2015, and operations were successfully launched on May 27 
at 10:00 am. Only minor issues were encountered, which were promptly addressed without inter-
ruption to center activities. The success of the transition is a credit to the hard work of MIEMSS 
Communications Engineering Services and Information Technology staff. Many hours were put 
in to ensuring the new center would meet and exceed operational requirements. MIEMSS will 
continue to support the temporary center until operations in the new center run successfully for 30 
days without any major interruptions.  

The new center is part of MIEMSS’ statewide EMS communications upgrade initiative and 
includes integrating the Maryland FiRST System into operations. The new center houses modern 
interoperable communications equipment, is ADA compliant, and meets all fire protection and 
life-safety codes. Other enhancements include:

•	 Installation of technologically advanced communications equipment
•	 Modernization of the current facility to accept the new equipment
•	 Relocation of existing critical communications equipment during the upgrade
•	 Improvement of the HVAC, electrical, and fire suppression systems
•	 Installation of structured cabling, including fiber and CAT 6 cable
Moving into the new EMRC/SYSCOM operations center is an important, but not final, step 

in improving the State’s medical communications. Legacy systems that remain in place and in use 
will be addressed in the future as part of the upgrade project.

New EMRC/SYSCOM Operations  
Center Goes Live

Operations in the new EMRC/SYSCOM center launched successfully on May 27, 2015. The enhanced center 
incorporates the most technologically advanced communications equipment, but also improves “behind-the-
scenes” systems such as cabling and fire-suppression.
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National EMS Memorial Bike Ride Comes Through Maryland 
On Thursday, May 22, 2015, the National 

EMS Memorial Bike Ride (NEMSMBR), 
a group of EMS providers and 12 support 
vehicles from around the country, entered 
Maryland and was greeted by members of the 
Water Witch Fire Company and personnel 
from the Cecil County Department of Emer-
gency Services. There they were able to have 
lunch and enjoy a dry place to eat following 

a soggy ride. They continued on their route 
to Baltimore with a rest stop at the Abingdon 
Volunteer Fire Company’s Long Bar Harbor 
Firehouse. 

Early morning on Friday, May 23, riders 
gathered at the Babe Ruth Plaza at Camden 
Yards, before continuing on to Alexandria, 
Virginia, to solemnly read the names of 
those EMS providers that gave the ultimate 

sacrifice. This was the final day of the ride 
that left Boston on May 18. Baltimore City 
Fire Department Chief Niles R. Ford and Dr. 
Kevin Seaman, MIEMSS Executive Director, 
participated in the ceremony. Dr. Seaman also 
rode with the group on this last day of their 
journey. Governor Larry Hogan declared the 
day as National EMS Memorial Bike Ride 
Day in Maryland with a Proclamation. Ad-
ditional information on the event can be found 
at www.muddyangels.com. 

The NEMSMBR honors EMS personnel 
by organizing and implementing long distance 
cycling events that memorialize and celebrate 
the lives of those who serve every day, those 
who have become sick or injured while per-
forming their duties, and those who have died 
in the line of duty. The objectives of the bike 
ride are:

•	 Remember EMS workers who have 
died in the line of duty. 

•	 Raise public awareness about line-of-
duty deaths and disabilities in the EMS 
profession. 

•	 Honor EMS workers who continue to 
work despite dangerous conditions. 

•	 Advocate for a national tracking of 
injuries, near misses, and line-of-duty 
deaths in EMS. 

•	 Provide a safe, friendly, and supportive 
environment for registered participants 
to bicycle.

•	 Promote healthy lifestyles for EMS 
providers through physical activity and 
nutrition.

The Certified Flight Communicator 
Course is a two-day class for air-medical com-
munication specialists offered by the National 
Association of Air Medical Communication 
Specialists. Topics covered include Flight 
Following and Navigation, Aviation Weather, 
PAIP, Stress Management, Public Relations, 
and Medical Terminology. Following suc-
cessful completion of the exam, participants 
will earn Certified Flight Communicator 
status. Registration deadline is July 15, 2015 
(www.naacs.org/classes.htm).

NAACS Certified Flight 
Communicator Course
Baltimore, July 27–28

Dr. Kevin Seaman prepares to ride along with the NEMSMBR on the last day of their trip into Alexandria, 
Virginia.

Dr. Kevin Seaman, MIEMSS Executive Director, addresses the NEMSMBR group following remarks from 
Baltimore City Fire Chief Niles Ford. Dr. Seaman presented a Proclamation from Governor Larry Hogan.
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Maryland CISM Training 
Held

MIEMSS Online Training Center: 
Active Assailant Training Now  
AvailableOn May 27, 2015, 58 students attended a three-day Critical Incident 

Stress Management training held in Cambridge, Maryland. The training 
was offered through a collaborative effort among MIEMSS, Dorchester 
County Department of Emergency Services, and University of Mary-
land Shore Regional Health. Funding was provided by a grant from the 
Maryland Department of Health and Mental Hygiene with funds from the 
Hospital Preparedness Program as provided by the Assistant Secretary for 
Preparedness and Response, US Health and Human Services. This class 
offering was part of MIEMSS’ effort to enhance critical incident stress 
management capabilities throughout the state.

Group Crisis and Individual Crisis Intervention and Peer Sup-
port, taught by Jeff Mitchell of the International Critical Incident Stress 
Foundation, Inc., provided insight into the types of reactions emergency 
responders may have to daily stressors and to difficult and/or lengthy 
incidents. Interactive role-playing gave students the opportunity to utilize 
their skills to help manage stress reactions and provide peer support. 
Program highlights included basic crisis communication techniques, an 
introduction to suicide recognition and intervention methods, and both 
small and large group crisis intervention practices. 

The training introduced valuable skills to members of the EMS, 
law enforcement, public health, and corrections communities. MIEMSS 
thanks all who participated in making this program a success.

MIEMSS’ Active Assailant course is designed to give EMS provid-
ers an overview of the many factors associated with responding to this 
type of incident. Experts on the topic will provide the participant with an 
overview of the principles of Tactical Emergency Casualty Care (TECC), 
the characteristics of an Active Assailant, common terminology, various 
injuries, treatment methods, and phases of response involved in these 
situations. The course is approved for 1.5 hours of continuing education 
at the “Local” level.

To access this course, visit www.emsonlinetraining.org. If you need 
assistance, please contact MIEMSS Office of Licensure and Certifica-
tion at 410-706-3666 or 800-762-7157. You may also email MIEMSS at 
OnlineTraining@miemss.org. 

Maryland Health Care Providers Win ACEP 
Awards

The Maryland Chapter of the American College of Emergency Physicians (ACEP) has selected two providers to receive awards this year. The 
EMS Physician of the Year award was received by Tim Chizmar, MD, FACEP, for gracious and energetic service to Harford County and Region 
III EMS. Outside of his clinical work at University of Maryland Upper Chesapeake Medical Center, Dr. Chizmar serves on SEMSAC as the ACEP 
representative, as Region III Medical Director, Harford County EMS Medical Director, and Havre de Grace Ambulance Corps Medical Director. Dr. 
Chizmar chairs Maryland ACEP’s EMS Committee. 

The Emergency Nurse of the Year award went to Lisa Tenney, RN, BSN, CEN, CPHRM, for years of gracious care and caring, for patients and 
fellow staff alike. Ms. Tenney also serves on SEMSAC, representing the General Public. 

Dr. Tim Chizmar, center, received the EMS Physician of the Year award. Also 
pictured are MD ACEP President Stephen Schenkel (left) and Dr. David Hexter, 
MD ACEP Past President and EMS Board Member. Photo courtesy of Lauren 
Myers.

Lisa Tenney, center, received the Emergency Nurse of the Year award. Also pic-
tured are MD ACEP President Stephen Schenkel (left) and Carolyn Sutch. 
Photo courtesy of Lauren Myers.
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Fireworks and Sparkler Safety for the Summer Months
Important Tips from the Office of the Maryland State Fire Marshal

With warmer weather, public fireworks displays attract thousands of spectators every year. These licensed 
and inspected events afford Marylanders a safe and pleasurable way to celebrate. Often, however, peo-
ple are tempted to use legal or even illegal fireworks. The following tips can help Marylanders enjoy 
fireworks – safely!

Be aware: 

ff Use only legal fireworks
ff Only use fireworks in approved areas
ff Check with your local authorities
ff Fireworks are prohibited in Baltimore City, Montgomery, Prince George’s, Harford, and  
   Howard Counties, as well as Ocean City 

Be safe: 

ff Children should NEVER light fireworks
ff Keep ignition sources away from children
ff Only use fireworks outdoors
ff Light only one firework at a time and move quickly away from the firework once lit
ff Keep children and pets away from fireworks
ff Never light fireworks in your hand
ff Never throw fireworks 

Be responsible: 

ff Soak used fireworks in a bucket of water
ff Clean up debris from fireworks
ff Never attempt to re-light a firework that did not go off
ff Wait 15-20 minutes if a firework did not go off, then soak in a bucket of water

Be prepared: 

ff Store fireworks out of children’s reach
ff Always read and follow label directions
ff Always have garden hose or buckets of water in the area where fireworks are being used
ff Place pets indoors since the light and sounds frighten them

By following these simple safety tips, Marylanders can avoid injury and enjoy a wonderful July 4th 
holiday and summer season.
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